Dear Commission.

Recent events during the April SCDDSN Commission meeting has prompted me

to express my frustration regarding the behavior of your chairman.

During that meeting, Chairman Danielson blatantly disregarded Robert’s Rules of
Order by casting a vote which is not allowed from that seat. He should only vote to break
a tie. In addition. he nominated Commissioner Gary Lemel as Vice-Chair which is also

not allowed and very inappropriate.

Providers are held to a different standard regarding these same issues. If Board
Chairs conducted themselves in the same manner as Chairman Danielson, Internal Audit

would cite them.

Equally frustrating is that he is being allowed to continue to behave in this
manner. I recommend the aforementioned issues be placed back on the agenda and voted

on as parliamentary procedures dictate.

Sincerely,

Concerned Citizen



